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Thank you, Mr. Co-facilitator, 

I have the honour to speak on behalf of Argentina, Bangladesh, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Honduras, Guatemala, México, Panamá, Paraguay, Peru, Uruguay, and my own delegation, the Philippines.
We want to express our sincere appreciation for all the hard work that you, your team and the Office of the SRSG have done during this second round of negotiations and thank you for your readiness to facilitate these exchanges.

Throughout this second round of intergovernmental negotiations, we have observed an intense discussion among the member states on the zero draft plus, particularly on the four key issues where we had significant differences in position, to bridge the gaps for the sake of framing a meaningful global compact for ensuring safe, orderly and regular migration.   
We thank all delegations for their thorough interventions that allowed us to better understand their national and regional realities. We see this process as an historical opportunity to harness the benefits and address the challenges related to migration. It is also an opportunity to revitalize public confidence and further build a positive narrative about international migration, where “Migration works for all”.

In order to achieve these goals, we believe that it is key to reaffirm that States have the obligation to respect the human rights of all individuals within their territory and subject to their jurisdiction, as enshrined in all of the core Human Rights treaties of the UN. We acknowledge the reality that the services and programs offered by States might differentiate between regular and irregular migrants and refugees, but as we have stated over the past week, it is critical to reaffirm our commitment to protect the safety, dignity, human rights and fundamental freedoms of all migrants, regardless of their legal status in a particular Member State. In framing the compact, we can not go below the aspirations and standards that we set in the New York Declaration.
This would be in line with existing international obligations, which also includes specific rights applicable to people in vulnerable situations such as those contained –for instance- in the Convention on the Rights of the Child, Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination Against Women, Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment as well as international humanitarian law.

Furthermore, we also believe that a meaningful outcome of the process will recognize the direct link between migration and development, as already stated in the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development, maximizing the benefits of migration for all communities throughout the migration cycle. 

Our delegations look forward to continuing our active engagement by working with other Member States. While we know that there are still areas where we must make additional efforts to bridge existing gaps in our views, we leave the room today with the conviction that the progress we have made so far has brought us closer to a common understanding.

Thank you, Mr. Co-facilitator.

